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NEWSLETTER NO.2 – February 2020
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We extend a warm welcome to those new children and families who have recently joined us.  We look forward to

 getting to know you and work with you.
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HAPPY 30TH BIRTHDAY, CASTLE HILL PRE-SCHOOL!
Castle Hill Pre-School has been open for 30 years this year!  We have seen a lot of changes over the years and we are proud to have not only survived, but continued to thrive!  We hope to have various celebrations this year, to mark this achievement with our children and families, including cake!  
After half term, the children will be starting their ’30 years, 30 challenges!’ fundraiser.  More details will follow.  
We ask that you please all support this to enable us to meet our fundraising target for this special year.
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Contact Details


Have you got a new mobile phone, or moved house? Please advise us immediately if your, or any of your
child’s carers’ or emergency contacts’ details have changed, so that we can contact you in an emergency!
Also, please remember that mobile phones may NOT be used at all whilst on the pre-school premises, both                         indoors and out.

LUNCH

Does your child struggle to finish the food in their lunchbox?   Did you know that the guidance for a portion of food is what will fit in the palm of your hand? Adults have bigger hands so bigger portions; children have small hands so should only have small portions.

------------------------------------------
The pre-school has a strict NO NUTS rule, due to the high level of nut allergies in young children.   At present, products with warnings that they ‘may contain traces of nuts’ or ‘made in a factory
  containing nuts’ are permitted, but actual nut products (peanut butter, etc) are not allowed.
Please also remember that sweets and chocolates are not permitted, as we try to encourage healthy eating.  Suggestions for a dessert treat are yoghurt, fromage frais, milk puddings, etc.  Breadsticks, crispbread, rice cakes
     or potato / rice salad are healthier alternatives to crisps and can also be included in place of sandwiches.                          
Register your 2 or 3 year old now!

If you have a younger child that is not yet booked into Castle Hill Pre-School, we suggest you get an application 
form in as soon as possible as we are filling up fast.

IMPORTANT REMINDERS
Please check the gate has closed and locked itself before you walk away from it.  Unfortunately, there is a longer delay on it at the moment, due to a fault.  We have put in a request to have it reset but ask that you always check
it is safely closed anyway.  It only takes a moment for a child to get out and to be in danger.



Learning Matters for Pre-Schoolers (Lions)
It is very important that when children are learning to write and read, they are 
taught correct methods from the start. Once bad habits are established, they are very
hard to change, and this can delay your child’s progress when they start at infant school.

· Children should learn the sound of the letter first, not its name.  (This is to help the children when they begin ‘sounding out’ words for formal reading.)  All letter sounds should be made softly (eg. ‘mmm’ not ‘muh’ for m, or
‘b’ not ‘buh’ for b, etc.)
· Please encourage your child in their writing efforts but keep it fun, and make sure they form their letters and numbers the correct way (forming letters / numbers incorrectly hinders the flow of ‘joined up’ writing which they will be doing later).  Attached is a guidance practice sheet on correct letter formation, and a card will be coming 
out after half term, to help your child practice their name.  Your child should be using lower case letters for all their writing, except the first letter of their name, which will be a capital letter eg. Susan / John (not SUSAN /JOHN).
· There has been a question about the name practice cards as, at first glance, they do not appear to be the cursive writing that is taught in schools.  However, just as you would start teaching your child to count with 1,2,3 
(not 1-100 immediately), so handwriting needs to be taught in stages, as follows:

1. Once your child is making marks voluntarily with various mediums (crayons, chalk, paint, water, etc), and they are showing a reasonable degree of hand control, and they are starting to give meaning to their marks (saying what they have drawn / painted, etc.) then they may be ready to begin more formal mark making, as follows …

2. The child learns to hold their pencil correctly in a tripod grip, whilst making circles and lines; both 

horizontal and vertical, and they give meaning to their marks (telling you what they have drawn). When they are achieving a high level of control at this stage, then your child may be ready for formal handwriting.

3.  The child does regular pattern work to help them practice the movements they need for writing letters – left to right, top to bottom and back up, clockwise, anti-clockwise, etc.

4. The child then begins to learn to form letters (using the correct formation) and only including the flick up 
at the end of the letter eg. a .  The reason for this is that the flick encourages a continuous movement from left to right, and is the start of the lead-in for the next letter, which is the next step in learning to handwrite.  At this age / stage, many children are not ready to change direction as often as is necessary for truly joined up cursive handwriting, and it can cause confusion.  This is why we do not teach the lead-in at this stage.
5. Once the child has mastered the flick up on all the letters, and they are fluent in writing like this, they are then ready to try the lead-ins which continue on from the flick ups eg. an .  Try it yourself and see 
how many times you have to change direction for joined up writing.  It’s not easy, is it?


· While writing names is obviously an important part of your child’s learning, it is only a very small part of the learning to read and write experience.  If you wish to discuss this in more detail, please speak to your child’s 
     key carer, or to Des, who is a trained teacher.

Learning Matters for Cubs (and Lions)
Please do not rush into teaching your child to read and write.  They need lots of other skills first before they are able to do these successfully.  Our aim is to foster a love of learning in your children, and too much pressure too soon can result in failure and a negative attitude towards learning. 

Skills and knowledge that you can help your young child to build at this stage, are:

· Colour matching and recognition
·  Recognizing and naming shapes 
· Counting to 3, then 5, then 10, and so on, with meaning (matching one number to one object as they count.  We call this ‘clever counting’).
· Recognizing their name (first name and then surname too).
· Identifying other writing around them eg. Macdonalds (a favourite!), house numbers, stop signs, etc. (These are the first stages of reading.)
· Read stories to your child regularly.  (This helps children to grasp the rhythm of language and enriches their vocabulary.  If you use your finger to follow the writing as you are reading, your child is also learning about reading and writing English from left to right and top to bottom – another important skill). 
 Reading favourite stories repeatedly allows children to participate in the story telling and to learn skills like prediction (what is going to happen next). 
CALENDAR DATES ON NEXT PAGE …
· When children are invited to attend for a special event that is not on their usual session or day, parents / carers must accompany them and remain with them throughout the event.  This is to maintain the required adult : child ratio and is for the safety of all the children.  The only exception to this is the end of year party, where we bring extra staff in.

Important Dates for your Diary

                                                                             SPRING TERM
Half term break (no pre-school on these days) ………………..…….
17 February to 21 February inclusive
’30 Years , 30 Challenges’  ……………………………………….
Starts Monday 2nd March (More details to follow)
Consultation Evening ……..…………………….……...................
Monday 9th March (4.30pm-6pm)
This event is for parents.- if possible, please try to arrange childcare as appointments are only 10 minutes long.   Booking form is up in portacabin.  Please book your appointment to talk to your child’s key carer.
Sponsored Wheels  ……………………………………………….
Cancelled!  
This will now be part of ‘30 years, 30 challenges’ event. See above)




Professional Photographs (Individual) ...………….…..
Thursday 12th March (Starts 9am)

(ALL children invited.* Family members can be included in photos)
(More details to follow)
Mum’s and Nanny’s Morning …………………………...….…...
Thursday 19 March (starts at 9am) 

(Mums and Nans & all CHPS children invited)*
Easter Celebration (ALL Children & Parents invited)*………….......
Friday 3 April (12 noon for +/- half an hour)

End of Term (Pre-School closes at 12.30pm. No afternoon session) …  
Friday 3 April 

(Please note that due to CHPS inset day. we open on Tuesday 21 April 2019; one day after schools do)
​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​
SUMMER TERM
Notification of Infant School Places     …………………………....
Thursday 16 April (by HCC)
Summer Term starts
……………………………………………..
Tuesday 21 April

(Please note: we open one day after the schools due to CHPS inset day)

Bank Holiday     ………………………………………………...…
Friday 8 May (no pre-school)

Half term break (no pre-school on these days)
……………………..
25 May to 29 May inclusive

Professional Photographs (Graduation & Group) …….....………..  (Date to be advised. More details to follow)
(ALL LION children invited.)*


Summer Fair …………………………..………...…...……………
(To be advised)

Dad and Grandad’s Day  ………………………………...………..   Friday 19 June (Starts at 9am)
(Dads & Granddads, & ALL children invited)*

End of Year Party (ALL children invited. Children only) ….…….…..
Wednesday 22 July (More details to follow)

End of Year Presentation (ALL Lions & their Parents invited)*……..   Wednesday 22 July (More details to follow)

End of Term / Year 
………………………………………….....
Wednesday 22 July 

(Pre-School closes at 12.30pm. No afternoon session.)
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